

## INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

DATE:

December 16, 2021

TO:

John Nachbar, City Manager

FROM:

Yanni Demitri, Public Works Director and City Engineer

SUBJECT:

Public Works Department –2021 Employee of the Year

I will be presenting to Gabriel Garcia the Public Works Department Employee of the Year Award for calendar year 2021.

Gabe Garcia has been an exemplary employee with Culver City for over three decades. He is very knowledge in his field and constantly shares his expertise with others around him. Gabe always goes above and beyond in customer service, responsive to residents' and businesses' needs. He interacts in a very positive and pleasant manner with his coworkers, which promotes comradery and team spirit in the office.

Gabe Garcia is the true embodiment of all the qualities we wish to have in our Department and City. In recognition of Mr. Garcia's outstanding effort during the past year, I recommend he receive three days off with pay and \$1,000, pursuant to Civil Service Rule 15.

Approved

John Nachbar, City Manager